

No.1 The Terrace PO Box 5013 Wellington 6145 New Zealand T+64 4 496 2000

5 September 2016

Marie Warner Dental Council of New Zealand Chief Executive PO Box 10-448 WELLINGTON 6143

Email: consultations@dcnz.org.nz

Dear Marie

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments on the Dental Council (the Council) of New Zealand's Consultation on proposed changes to prescribed qualifications dated 11 July 2016.

We note that the Council has undertaken educational reviews of two dental specialist programmes during 2015, and granted accreditation to the following programmes not previously accredited by the Council:

- University of Otago Doctor of Clinical Dentistry in Oral Surgery
- Royal College of Pathologists of Australasia Fellowship in Oral and Maxillofacial Pathology.

The Ministry has no specific comments on the accreditation.

Yours sincerely

Riana Clarke

National Clinical Director, Oral Health Service Commissioning

cc. Margareth Attwood, Manager, Policy Advice and Regulation, People and Transformation